Press Communiqué
CONSTRUCTION OF ST. PIERRE BYPASS - EBENE LINK ROAD

Road Works along Motorway M1 in the region of Ebene, near Pont Mattar for
the Construction of a New Flyover

The public is hereby informed that major road works would be carried out along the
Motorway M1 in the region of Ebene, near Pont Mattar, for a period of two (2)
months with effect from 26 September 2022 from 22 00 hours to 05 00 hours.

Accordingly, the Motorway M1 would be closed and traffic would be diverted as
follows:

i. traffic from the South proceeding towards the North would be diverted
onto Ebene and Reduit, then back onto Motorway M1 near Bagatelle;
and

ii. traffic from the North proceeding towards the South would be diverted
onto Reduit and Ebene, then back to Motorway M1 at Trianon.

The necessary traffic signs would be set up and Police would be present to inform and
guide road users accordingly. Drivers are strongly advised to exercise caution when
approaching the works area and to drive within the prevailing speed limit.

The Ministry regrets any inconvenience caused and relies on the usual cooperation of
the public.

Ministry of Land Transport and Light Rail
21 September 2022



